Nichol Luoma

Executive Vice Chancellor for Administration and Chief Administrative Officer

TO: Briana L. Davis

FROM: Nichol L. Luoma, Executive Vice Chancellor and CAO

DATE: February 14, 2024

RE: Delegation of Authority as Radiation Safety Officer

This memo serves as the confirmation of the delegation of responsibility and authority for you as Radiation Safety Officer effective February 14, 2024. You are responsible for ensuring the safe use of radiation under our U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Type A Broad Scope License (No. 24-00167-11), our Accelerator Production License (No. 24-00167-14), and any other licenses we may obtain. You are responsible for managing the radiation protection program; identifying radiation protection problems; initiating, recommending, or providing corrective actions; verifying implementation of corrective actions; stopping unsafe activities; and ensuring compliance with regulations. You are hereby delegated the authority necessary to meet those responsibilities, including prohibiting the use of byproduct material by individuals who do not meet the necessary requirements and shutting down operations where justified to maintain radiation safety. You are required to notify University management if individuals do not cooperate and do not address radiation safety issues. In addition, you are free to raise issues within the scope of authority hereby delegated to you with the US Nuclear Regulatory Commission at any time. It is estimated that you will spend 40 hours per week conducting radiation protection activities.

In addition, this memo also confirms the full support of the Assistant Vice Chancellor of Environmental Health and Safety, Lance Franklin, who serves as your supervisor. This endorsement underscores the confidence in your abilities and dedication to maintaining a safe environment.

I accept the above responsibilities

Briana L. Davis

Radiation Safety Officer

cc: Andrew D. Martin, PhD Chancellor

David H. Perlmutter, MD, Executive Vice Chancellor for Medical Affairs and Dean, Washington University School of Medicine

Lance Franklin, PhD, Assistant Vice Chancellor for Environmental Health and Safety John P. Lynch, MD, President, Barnes-Jewish Hospital

Trish Lallo, President, St. Louis Children's Hospital

Brian Seiz, President, University of Health Sciences and Pharmacy in St. Louis

nicholluoma@wustl.edu

Martha Pavon

From: Laura Cender

Sent: Thursday, February 29, 2024 9:24 PM

To: Martha Pavon

Cc: Tammy Tomczak; Sandy Pavon

Subject: File for ADAMS - Washington University in St. Louis, CN 639068 **Attachments:** 665 639068 Authorization Letter.pdf; 639068 Authorization Letter.pdf

Hello Martha,

Please see the attached file to be entered into ADAMS for Washington University in St. Louis, CN 639068. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you, Laura

Laura Cender Pronouns: She/Her

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Materials Licensing Branch
E-mail: Laura.Cender@nrc.gov

Phone: (630) 829-9712